



   St. Simons Island Rotary Club 

Board of Directors Meeting

11/8/2011 @ Sea Palms

Members Present:








Mike Muldowney, President, Chad Dixon, Page Faulk, Bill Gussman, Susan Hardwick, Susan Imhoff, John Matthews, Weldon Neal, Paul Pieschel,  Brooke Pridmore, Te Turner, Bill Warren
Call to Order

Pres. Muldowney called the meeting to order at 11:30 a.m. and announced that a quorum was present.   
President’s Announcements

Pres. Muldowney made the following announcements:
1.) Travel – President Mike will be out of the country from 11/12 to 12/12 and will miss 3 meetings.  John Matthews will run the meetings during that time.

2.) District Simplified grants were awarded around the District.  A total of $101,621 was requested over 50 projects from around the district.  $35,577 was available for distribution.  Our club was awarded $1693 for the Science Lab work at St. Simons Elementary.  This is 30% of the requested $5600.  The “Imagination Room” at McIntyre Court B&G Club received $941 out of the $3000 requested. (31%)

3.) The GRSP student situation is not finalized yet.  There has not been additional feedback from the District.

4.) The annual Christmas Luncheon will be December 13 with a guest fee of $20.

5.) There will be no weekly meeting on November 22 (observing Thanksgiving), December 20 and 27 (observing Christmas and New Year’s).  Regular meetings will resume January 3, 2012.

Discussion Topics
1. On a motion by Brooke Pridmore and seconded by John Matthews, the minutes of the October meeting were approved as submitted.

2. Chad Dixon gave his Treasurer’s report stating that a claim from the IRS that we owe a $4000 penalty has been resolved in our favor.  It was noted that the CART bucket donations do not appear on the financial statements.  Chad agreed to add this line item.   The Treasurer’s report was unanimously approved on a motion by Paul Pieschel and seconded by Susan Hardwick.
3. Wally Forsythe reported on the preliminary results of the Swing for the Kids and McGladrey fundraisers.  Proceeds, including credit card receipts and other receivables, currently total $22,640.  We owe K&P for the golf and food & beverage but should net around $19,000 after expenses, which means the events were very successful.  Wally asked that any observations on how to improve the event or do things better be sent to Bill Warren.  He noted that former Masters champion Zach Johnson was very kind to have signed golf balls to be given to all the kids who participated and suggested we consider offering Honorary Membership to Zach.
4. The Marine Corps League requested a $100 hole sponsorship for their charity Golf Tournament.  On a motion by Wally Forsythe, seconded by Page Faulk, the donation was approved.

5. An application for new membership has been received from Virginia R. Ellis.  Virginia is a Real Estate Broker with Georgia Commercial Realty, attended the University of Georgia and is sponsored by Martin Worthy.  On a motion duly made by Paul Pieschel and seconded by Brooke Pridmore, the Board voted unanimously to approve her membership application.
6. An application for new membership has been received from Jean M. Hurst.  Jean is the former Director of the UGA-Tifton Conference Center, attended the University of Georgia-Tifton and is sponsored by Clyde Taylor.  On a motion duly made by John Matthews and seconded by Susan Hardwick, the Board voted unanimously to approve her membership application.
7. A resignation request has been received from Wank Davis.  He is volunteering with a youth group and its meeting conflicts with ours.  On a motion made by Bill Warren and seconded by Wally Forsythe, his resignation effective October 1, 2011 was approved.
8. A resignation request has been received from Vickie Brian.  She has taken a job in Brunswick which precludes her from attending meetings.  On a motion made by Bill Gussman and seconded by Te Turner, her resignation effective October 1, 2011 was approved.
9.  The next meeting of the Board can’t be held on December 13th due to the Christmas luncheon and instead, will be held on Thursday, 12/15 at 10:00 am @ Sea Palms.
10. There will be no first Tuesday in December and the January social will be scheduled for the second Tuesday due to the proximity of the first Tuesday to New Years Day.
Director and Committee Reports


The GRSP application will be submitted later this month.  We are awaiting clarification and responses from the other clubs. 

Bill Gussman
 reported that Emily Harper has begun helping out with the InterAct Club at Glynn Academy and that Chad Goehring has agreed to back-up Phil Carlyle on Veteran’s Walk.  


 We will need to plan for our Salvation Army bell ringing shifts at Harris Teeter soon.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 12:04.  
Respectfully submitted,

Roy “Te” Turner

Assistant Secretary
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